
Guaranteed Repair Discontinuance Bulletin
Navigation Radio Controllers CTL-XX/XXX  

Summary
Rockwell Collins will discontinue support of Navigation Control 
CTL-XX/XXX due to obsolescence of a key component. 

We will continue to provide the service and support you have 
come to expect from Rockwell Collins on a parts available basis. 
Additionally, Rockwell Collins may still be able to offer assistance in 
troubleshooting and repairing this product. 

Am I affected?
The following parts will discontinue support.

Product Part number Replacement 
Type

Replacement  
P/N

CTL-30 622-4524-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-30R 622-6334-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-31 622-4531-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-31 KIT 653-9030-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-41A 622-6988-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-60 622-4526-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-61 622-4532-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

CTL-61 KIT 653-9031-XXX No Replacement No Replacement

Rockwell Collins will still be able to offer assistance in 
troubleshooting and repairing many of the affected LRUs. However, 
Rockwell Collins reserves the right to decline a request for service 
and/or a request for quote to repair the affected product. In 
addition, while Rockwell Collins may agree to attempt to repair 
a product, it does not guarantee the repair can be completed. In 
the event it is determined the product is beyond Rockwell Collins’ 
repair capabilities the product will be returned in ‘as-is’ condition. 

For more information, contact your  
Regional Sales Manager:

Please call Rockwell Collins Customer  
Support at +1.319.295.5000.

Rockwell Collins
400 Collins Road NE
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52498
319.295.4085
fax: 319.295.2297
email: csmarketing@rockwellcollins.com
www.rockwellcollins.com
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What are my options?

Upgrade to a CTL-32G/62G Radio Controllers
The CTL-32G/62G is available as a replacement. Aircraft rewiring 
may be required. New purchase orders created after January 1, 2016, 
should be converted to the Rockwell Collins CTL-32G/62G.  

These designs incorporate an all digital architecture and LED 
displays, which enhance reliability and extend the long tradition of 
dependable performance of Pro Line II controls and the value of Pro 
Line II radios. 

Contact Intertrade for used equipment
Rockwell Collins Intertrade, a buyer and seller of used equipment, 
may have used product available should any LRU be deemed 
un-repairable. For more information contact Rockwell Collins 
Intertrade at 1.319.378.3500, intertradesales@rockwellcollins.com, or 
on the web at http://www.rockwellcollins.com/intertrade/index.asp. 
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